                                             CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                            MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
                       MEETING MONDAY 16th OCTOBER, 2023,
                        AT 7.30PM IN MATHRY COMMUNITY HALL

 Present:        Cllrs:   Alan Price, Brynley Morris, Jill Morgan, Graham Johns (Chair), James Richards, 
                                 Tim Mason.
 Apologies:    Cllrs:   C Cllr. Neil Prior
 In attendance:         Vanessa Walker - Clerk, Andreas and Helen Reemers.


1. Attendance at meeting by Andreas and Helen Reemers (currently residing at The Stables, Hollybush Farm, Croesgoch) to discuss their proposed development in Mathry. Mr. Reemers explained their plans for a residential development, part of which will be outside the village boundary.  The property will be energy efficient and focus on biodiversity.  Pembrokeshire banks will be extensively used in the landscaping.  Mr. and Mrs. Reemer said that only a small part of the development will be outside the village boundary.  There will be very little impact on the environment as it is a modular design. The Clerk was asked to find out Pembs County Council’s current views on the development as part of it will lie outside the village boundary.


2. MINUTES
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 18th September, 2023, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Clr. Tim Mason.

3. MATTERS ARISING
· Castlemorris village green – cost of fencing.  Cllr. Alan Price has requested a quote for green mesh netting.  Another quote will be needed.   There will be a public meeting once the costs are known together with a Facebook and paper copy survey to find out local opinion on fencing the roadside of the green.  The goal post repair id still needed. Grass cutting – Cllr. Alan Price will get two quotes for the cutting of the village greens.
· Mathry one-way system.  There is to be a meeting with the Police on the 23rd at 7.30pm.
· Abercastle toilet.  It appears that the cesspit at Abercastle would need to be emptied fortnightly through the summer season.  The Clerk was asked to invite the Abercastle Boat Owners Association to the November meeting to discuss the future of the toilet.
4. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:    Petrol (grass cutting) -   £     20.05
                                                Church pathway (EPG)  £4,465.00   
           Proposed by Cllr. Brynley Morris, seconded by Cllr. James Richards. 



      Account information:
          Balance of current a/c - £3,619.62

          Balance of deposit a/c - £2,035.68   

5. PLANNING
6.     i)       CORRESPONDENCE   
a) Abercastle toilet – further email from Katy Daly – Pembs County Council received with more information about Abercastle toilet.
b) Andre Reemers – information on proposed development received.

c) Pembs County Council – plans of Castlemorris Village Green received.

d) D Day 80th Anniversary – information received.  The Clerk was asked to keep this on file for next year.








e) PCNPA – reply to request for 25 free trees. The Clerk was asked to order 25 mixed trees, to be delivered to Cllr. Alan Price.
f) Pembs County Council – copy of Community Review Presentation received.
g) Pembs County Council – invitation to Pembs Communities Review meeting on the 23rd October at 4.30pm received.
Pembs County Council – proposed new Council sizes for Boundary Review received.

h) Slow Ways Walking Network – information received. 
i) Hywel Dda Health Board – report on independence of consultation process for new hospital:   https://hduhb.nhs.wales/about-us/healthier-mid-and-west-wales/  received.
j) Future of emergency service Air Ambulance consultation:  https://easc.nhs.wales/  received.   Virtual public meetings to be held on the 19th and 20th October.

ii)        NEWSLETTERS
N Pembs Transport Forum newsletter.

iii)        CONSULTATIONS 
Wales Air Ambulance consultation:  https://easc.nhs.wales/


7.     FRENCH TWINNING

8.     REMEMBRANCE

        Cllr. Jill Morgan will take the Service.   The Clerk will arrange for delivery of the wreath.    

       Cllr. James Richards will find a young person to play the Last Post.and the Clerk will 

       purchase a £10 Amazon voucher as a thank you from the Community Council.   The Service 
       will be at 10.50am in Mathry.  

9.     MATHRY VILLAGE GREENS

        A letter is being drafted to the new Vice Chancellor Elwen Evans.   For the next meeting.  

10.   COMMUNITY HALL 
        The Fire Risk Assessment is ongoing.   Mathry Community Hall Committee has decided 

        against the new porch development and will not be applying for planning permission.

11.  PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT 


12.  XMAS TREE
      Cllr. Alan Price will find and order a tree for this year.  
Signed ………………………………
Date   ……………………………….
